02/16/23 
ERSEA COMMITTEE 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Mycena Bell, Farah Kenney, Nancy Salgado, Maria Baxter, Celeste Salgado, Patty Salgado, Alissa Gjerde, Marie Sexton, Lulú Contreras, Cher Agajanian, Heather Shulmire, Tiffany Sanderson, Liz Bernard, Sheri Bray, Tori Waggener, Amber Whitlock, Karen Hill, Jorjie Arden, John Parker 
 
	TOPIC 
	DISCUSSION 
	ACTION 

	Minutes: 
	· Marie Sexton motioned to accept the minutes, Tiffany Sanderson seconded, and the minutes passed unanimously. 
	 

	CP Report 
	· HS 73% enrolled 
· EHS 72% enrolled 
· HS vacancies 242 
· EHS vacancies 38 
· Attendance HS (minimum 85%) we have 80% 
· Attendance for EHS (minimum 85%) we have 73% 
Follow up from last meeting, Jorjie, on the topic of screenings: Parents should know about their children's screenings. Direct Service Staff are responsible for notifying families when screening will take place, and making sure that all health documentation is accurate. 
	 

	Announcements 
	· Edison is open and running with 8 enrolled kids 
· Whiteaker is hiring for a receptionist 
· Temporary break for enrollment. Continue working with families that are already enrolled or applying, but do not work on the waiting list until further notice.  
· EHS transition continues as usual. 
	· For questions about the waiting list, we can inform families of new applicants “We are not placing children at this moment due to ongoing staff shortage” 

	Attendance Awareness 
	·  ERSEA did a Facebook post, not much engagement apparent 
· Ideas to engage families and staff: 
1. Send an activity for the child to turn in to his/her teacher with the attendance info/ letter. 
2. Put an attendance flyer on the front door of each school. 
3. Send the attendance flyer home with children that ride on the bus. 
 
	· Tifanny Sanderson will lead with the design of the flyer. 
· Charlene add Attendance Awareness announce-ment on her Friday email. 
 


Next Meeting: March 16th 1:00 – 2:30 pm. Whiteaker room 7 

